
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING-August 14, 2023 

  
Members Present:   Paul Jadis, John Turner  
    Sharon Penney 
     Paul Kenison, Linda Dupont 
The meeting began at 6:35 pm 
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
Sharon Penney brought in a signed easement for the East End Durand Road turnaround.  She al-
so provided a signed MOU for finishing the East End of Durand Road.  John Turner and Paul 
Jadis reviewed and agreed to the MOU for finishing that end of the road. 
 
Chuck Lowe has agreed to allow the town to place a turnaround on the South Side of Durand 
Road on the property he owns.  He has picked up the paperwork and is willing to sign the ease-
ment. 
 
Judy Kenison brought in a signed MOU for the work to be done in front of her property on Du-
rand Road. 
 
Nicom LLC has been doing the crack sealing on Randolph Hill Road for the past five years.  
Paul Kenison has been attempting to reach them since May, to no avail.  Finally contacting them 
in August the company stated they were unable to schedule the work this year.   
 
Paul Kenison reviewed the scope of work for High Acres Road.  This will be discussed when 
Michele Cormier returns from vacation.   
 
Paul Jadis stated the importance of developing a yearly maintenance schedule for the mainte-
nance of the ditches on Durand Road, making sure the ditches are clear of debris and roots and 
flowing smoothly. 
 
Paul Jadis suggested downloading a weather app with 4 residents in town so that Paul Kenison 
could keep in contact with the snow levels.  The APP is based on GPS and can be acquired at no 
charge. 
 
Mark Kelley contacted Paul Kenison regarding the driveway at Lydia Eusden’s property on 
Randolph Hill Road.  They have decided to move the entrance of their existing driveway and 
would need a permit. 

Approved 



The board reviewed and approved two Building Permits.  One for Dan Aldrich and another for 
Scott Baldwin, both on Valley Road and both for sheds. 
 
Paul Jadis gave an update on the progress of Durand Road,  stating the project is moving along 
and they are approximately 1-day behind schedule.  Considering how wet this summer has been, 
it was agreed this is more than acceptable. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm 
 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
 Excused.     
_________________________  ________________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Chair   John Turner, Selectmen 
 

      
__________________________  _________________________________ 
Paul A. Jadis, Selectmen   Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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